2/23/2020 Joint Meeting

Dance - 3/13/2020 6-8pm
-DJ has been paid for by a parent. 
-Sign-up genius will be created for parents to volunteer to bring healthy snacks and help out during the dance

Principal Bath’s Report:
Referendum Meeting held at school 3/4/2020 6pm - open to all public

PBIS - Positive Behavior Intervention and Support - ACE & RO will be implementing this and Ms. Bath will have more information to come regarding what this is and means for the school.  It will include a committee to address student behaviors that are of concern and training for staff.

Randy Peterson will be coming for “Music in our School Week” on 3/11-12-13.  He will be recording in classrooms and moving between rooms.  He will need help to move equipment.  Please let Ms. Bath know if you are able to help any of those dates.

Mrs. Connor reported that game night was very successful with 35 families in attendance.  Thank you to those that came and helped with the event.

This week is conference week, please sign up for helping with meals or clean up through the sign-up genius and remember to check your conference time(s). 


ACEC Board Meeting
Called to order at 6:45pm.

Attendance:
Board Members:
Ashley Bath
Sara Klawikowski
Erica Cates
Gina Connor
Bryan Engelhardt
Tasha Morgan
Erika Gregorius
Jill Mach
Dana Patel
Ashay Desai
Elaine Lewis


Others:
Jeremy Ondresky
Julie Gerstle
Nate Groves
Shari Hanneman
Jason Olson
Jillian Olson
Mindy Gries
Brannon Bries
Nicole Valencic

Welcome/Objectives - Erika G. - reminder clean up help is needed for conferences.  Please sign up through the sign-up genius

Bryan E - Safety committee 
- still considering creating a committee to review safety within our school and RO
- would like to review current policies
- consider extra training for volunteers
- create better communication between faculty and departments to link current policies for optimal use 
No action steps take at this time.

Principal's Report: Ms. Bath
Safety Protocols:
- The recent incident at school has been resolved. Due to this incident and its handling and feedback she has received in which she has heard there is a need to build trust with parents/families, she has been researching policies and found a document from San Diego school district titled “Uniform Discipline Plan.”  This includes school policies, steps for discipline using policies and when to turn to outside the school for assistance, varies levels of discipline and is built around PBIS.  She would like to work on combining PBIS and a Uniform Discipline Plan and develop a standard for both ACE and RO.  This could also fill a gap missing with NJSD for implementation of current policies. 

Parent recommendation to provide parents with more information about PBIS and the Uniform Discipline Plan.  
More information will come from Ms. Bath regarding PBIS.  Staff will be training this coming summer by WI RTI Center (Response to Intervention).  
If you would like to review the Uniform Discipline Plan, Ms. Bath can email the document.  
Both of these will help provide more transparency regarding referrals to the principal and learning from each incident and how to improve processing and our school. 



Applications for ACE:
Lottery is 2/26/2020.  Over 50 applications for K have been received.  There was great attendance for Parent’s Nights for prospective Alliance applicants. Thank you to the parents that helped those evenings.  


Teacher’s Report: Mrs’. Connor & Cates present
K - going on a field trip Thursday 2/27 to the Chicken Dance
1/2/3 - going on a field trip Tuesday 2/25 to the Barlow Planetarium and Weiss Museum  
Randy Peterson and Game night - as discussed in the joint meeting

ACE Lottery is Wednesday 2/26, please let the office know if you have a sibling that will be entering K

We Heart Montessori Week - Mrs. Cates’ class made a video, she will email it to parents and she also has a bulletin board for 5th graders to put quotes up about why they love Montessori. 

$55 has been raised in Box Tops.  March tops are due soon.  Mrs. Cates will send out an email reminder. 

Treasurer’s Report:
Budget Report-
$955 raised so far during We Heart Montissori week.  There are more donations in the office to be processed.  Fundraising goes through the end of the week, 2/28.  You can pay by cash/check to the office, through the Tomorrow fund (which has been used) or a Go Fund Me page (which has not had any use).

Reminder - if you work for a company that matches your donation or money or time you can check with your HR department regarding the status of their match.  Jill M. is not able to check on this for you.  So far matches have been received from AmCor, KC and UHC

Grant Report-
The Lewis’ and Jillian Olson attended the Educational Foundation of Neenah grant meeting to reach out for a possible grant for keyboards. The foundation is reviewing the request.  They also recommended we reach out to the Aylward’s, a music family in the community, and to Neenah Music Parents, through Horace Mann, for other possible suggestions for grants/donations.  

Grants have also been requested from Les Paul Foundation and Amcor.  Do not expect to receive the whole amount requested, if any.  Will not hear back until May. 




Volunteer Education Team- Sara K:
-She is willing to provide additional volunteer training as has been suggested for safety concerns.  At this time teachers do not feel it’s necessary. 
-With ACE and RO implementing PBIS and possibly a Uniform Discipline Plan, training in this will come and any further needs will be addressed at that time. 



Open Forum:
Parents have voiced concern to parent reps regarding student/teacher placement and if there is an option to change classrooms/teachers and how to go about this.

Mrs. Connor recommended the parents reach out to Ms. Bath to discuss concerns.  It may be possible to change teachers but it is not an easy switch to make.  

Parent question asked regarding the possibility of rotating teachers yearly but keeping the students together to maintain the cohesive group.  Teachers’ response is that is not the Montissori way, that it is important to not only keep the same children together each year but to also keep the same teacher with the group.  If the teacher changes the children have to learn a new style each year and lose the carryover year to year.  

Ms. Bath is happy to meet with any parents/family that have concerns with their child/teacher placements. 

The Board can not make any recommendations or decisions regarding student/teacher placement.


An idea of sending letters out to “well-to-do” Montessorians was brought up.  Specifically, taking a picture of the students spelling out the word Google and sending it to them requesting money.  Ashay D. is willing to write a letter.  This idea will be discussed at the next meeting.


Meeting called to close at 8:05 by Erika G. and seconded by Ashay.  
